Why Attend Another Seminar?

The description sounded great on the flyer. “Spend an evening exploring age-appropriate activities that you can do at home – with materials you have around the house.” What child care provider doesn’t need a few new ideas now and then? However, disappointment sets in after the first twenty minutes when you find out that they still haven’t come up with anything more creative than making pop bottles filled with water and glitter or hiding objects in empty wipe containers for the kids to discover.  You walk away wondering why you spent two hours of your precious time attending another seminar that you didn’t get anything out of.

Worse, you sign up for a great-sounding class, but as the day arrives and the time nears for you to leave, you give in to temptation to stay home. You’ve already put in a ten-hour day, one of your kids doesn’t feel good, and it’s raining outside. Who wants to be out until 10:00 on a work night anyway? So you don’t go. But you may have just missed that one event that would have gotten you excited again about your business.

We are usually pretty motivated to attend any training the first year we start child care. It is all new information and we are anxious to learn all we can. And more often than not, you walk away with tons of ideas. But after a few years of doing child care and a few more seminars, it can sometimes seem like there’s nothing more to learn or no new information being offered. But don’t give up! There are some things you can do to help get the quality training you want.

Take the time to fill out the evaluation forms at the end of the seminar. I know we are all tired after sitting for a couple of hours and want to go home. But if you liked the seminar, choose a few examples of what you enjoyed and let them know. They will keep these ideas and incorporate them into future trainings. If you didn’t like the class, it’s even more important to offer suggestions for improvements on the topic, the speaker, or whatever you were hoping to get out of the class. Let them know if the information you received lived up to its description on the flyer.

If your area seems to offer the same seminars year after year, call your Center for Child Care Resources or Extension Office and suggest ideas for new classes. Offer to teach one yourself. Establishing an informal monthly networking meeting with other providers can offer much needed support and new information. Business and tax issues are always changing, and your area should offer new information at these types of meetings every year.

If time away from home is an issue, watch one of the several video classes available at your library. Or, check out the new online classes offered by Redleaf Institute. There are many ways to get valuable information to keep you motivated and excited about being a home provider. 

The next time you think about skipping out on that class you signed up for, think again. It may just be the one that puts you back on track. You could even end up teaching it yourself. I did.

